CWC President's Report 2017
Thank you to Eltham and District Woodworkers for hosting our 2017 Annual General Meeting. Thank you also to the Yarrambat CFA Brigade for making their facilities available for our AGM.
Thanks to Max Grigg our Treasurer and Dean Pollard our Insurance Broker, we have been able to keep our premiums the same as last year. This is a tremendous effort.
Last year I reported that the CWC committee had appointed Jock McGowan (SOHK) to head up a website subcommittee so the Council of Woodwork Clubs would have its own website. Thanks to Jock, Alison and Judy Wheeler the website is now up and working.
The members of the Council of Woodwork Clubs are Woodwork Clubs rather than people. To communicate with the clubs we send our correspondence to the Council of Woodwork Clubs representative from each club. In the past this communications path has not worked very well. We are hopeful that the CWC website will overcome some of these problems.
It was interesting to note that for this AGM, emails were sent to the President, Secretary and CWC representative of each club. We noticed quite an increase in responses which perhaps suggests our earlier means of communication to the clubs solely through the CWC representative was ineffective in some clubs.
This year the Council of Woodwork Clubs was a sponsor of the Australian Woodturning Exhibition. Our contribution involved giving two prizes to the clubs of the winners. This gave us an opportunity to demonstrate to a large number of clubs that the Council of Woodwork Clubs does more than just provide cheap Public Liability Insurance plus it was an opportunity to promote our new website.
Again we are noticing that some clubs are closing. This is very concerning for the following reasons:
1. A Club has closed(Closure of a club usually means a considerable change to the life of the people involved)
2. In most cases they didn't see it coming - not many Clubs close down intentionally
3. By the time it becomes apparent it is probably too late to reverse the process
4. How many other clubs are oblivious that they too are slowly heading in the same direction?
The Council of Woodwork Clubs has started writing a document to assist Clubs to help identify if there are risks to their future.
We often read and hear about successful Clubs which is wonderful however there is not much about to help Clubs in decline. The intention of the document is identify the risks to their future and help them build a pathway to lessen the likelihood of closure.
We will need assistance from Clubs to make this document achieve its goal - reduce the number of Woodwork Clubs closing.
Thanks goes to the CWC committee for their commitment and hard work over the past 12 months.
A special thanks to Judy and Alison for their ideas and encouragement.
· Rob Allan
President, Council of Woodwork Clubs
